
JUBILEE FIELD USER GROUP 
 

MINUTES of the meeting of the Jubilee Field User Group held on Thursday 26th June 
2014 at Jubilee Pavilion, Headcorn Road, Staplehurst commencing at 7.30pm. 
 

1. Present:   Mike Hooker (in the Chair), Mike Lock, Helen Tucker and Alison 

Hooker. 
 

2. Apologies:  Apologies were received from Nigel Stewart, Ian Humphrey, 
John Perry and Elaine Downton. 
 

3. Minutes of last meeting - Minutes of the last meeting of held on 3rd 
October 2013 were agreed signed as a true record.  

  

4. The following were discussed in a round table format: 
Uprocking: This year’s event had been cancelled. 
Skateboarding: No issues at present 

Guides:  20th September the Guides are holding 100th birthday 
celebrations at the field.  Other users to be informed; Dog fouling was still 
an ongoing issue; cars were parking in front of the gate when closed 

restricting access if users needed to unlock the gates.  The Parish Council 
would be asked for signage along the lines of “No parking in front of gate 

– in use 24 hours”. 
Parish Council:  Magnetic Shields had asked to use the car park during 
the week for four weeks from 30th June whilst work was being undertaken 

on theirs – no problem with this. 
Football Club:  Parking on road had taken place at a recent boys league 
final and signage is urgently needed as not using car park (when weather 

permits gate to grassed area can be opened for additional parking).    SPC 
to be asked to look into extending the 30mph along the stretch of road. 

 

5. Any Other Business – The next meeting would be the AGM on 4th 

September. 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.45pm 


